
From: Delcore, Lee R - DNR 
Sent: Monday, September 17, 2018 3:03 PM 
To: Powell, Jason (jasonp@metcohq.com); 'rona@metcohq.com' 
Subject: Wilson's Fish Market Closure Review - BRRTS 03-52-554656 
 
Jason, 
 
As discussed, during a telephone call shortly after the review, this site was presented to the closure 
committee on September 6th, 2018.  Per our discussion, this site will be/has been paused while you 
prepare a PECFA cost estimate for groundwater monitoring well abandonment and for sub-slab vapor 
sample collection from one point beneath the onsite building.  The vapor sample is to be analyzed for 
PVOCs plus naphthalene, utilizing method TO-15.  Once the well abandonments are completed, the 
forms are submitted and sub-slab results are reported and incorporated within a revised closure report 
submittal, the final closure letter can be written, if the vapor assessment confirms that no vapor risk 
exists. 
 
Thank you for your efforts to move this case to final closure, 
 
Lee 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Lee Delcore 

Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1155 Pilgrim Road, Plymouth, WI  53073 
Phone: (920) 893-8524 
Lee.Delcore@wisconsin.gov 
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